
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL ON TEACHER EDUCATION                       9/11/2012 
http://www.eiu.edu/~eiucote 
 
The Council on Teacher Education met at 2:00 p.m. on Tuesday, September 11, 2012, in Room 2444 
Buzzard Hall. 
 
Members present: Dr. Belleville, Dr. Campanis, Dr. Cloward, Dr. Edmonds-Behrend, Dean Jackman, Dr. 

Jones-Bromenshenkel, Dr. Lassak, Dr. Md-Yunus, Dr. Renaud, Dr. Ronspies, Dr. 
Swenson, Dr. VanGunten, Ms. Diener, Ms. Sronkoski, and Mr. Stone. 

 
Staff present: Ms. Wilson 
 
Introductions were made for the benefit of the new Council members. 
 
I. Minutes 
 The minutes from the April 24, 2012, meeting and the April 24-26, 2012, electronic meeting were 

approved with one abstention. 
 
II. Communications 
 1. August 20, 2012, email from Brenda Major requesting a representative from COTE to fill a 

one-year term on the Enrollment Management Advisory Committee – Marshall Lassak 
volunteered to serve on this committee. 

 2. July 19, 2012, email from John Henderson requesting a representative from COTE to fill a 
two-year term on the Academic Technology Advisory Committee – Lucy Campanis 
volunteered to serve on this committee. 

  
III. Items to be Added to the Agenda 
 The following item was added to the agenda.  Voting will take place at the next meeting. 
 
 1. 12-04, COTE Bylaws 
  
IV. Items to be Acted Upon 
 None. 
 
V. Teacher Education Update/Executive Director’s Report 

1. Thanks to all members from last year for your service and the extra effort made to get the 
CSD and EDL programs approved. 

2. The Educational Leadership program was approved in June by SEPLB and we were 
commended for our attention to detail. 

3. The Center for Teacher Education Assessment and Certification Testing Support is now open 
in Room 2303 Buzzard Hall. 

4. University Admission to Teacher Education now allows candidates to request to substitute an 
ACT composite score of 22 or higher from the ACT plus Writing (conditions apply).  Go to 
http://www.eiu.edu/ceps/teached.php for more information.  

5. Program changes to meet the new professional teaching standards are expected to begin 
coming to COTE in mid-October. 

 
The meeting adjourned at 2:34 p.m. 
 
        Bonnie Wilson, Recorder 
 

*********************************************** 
ANNOUNCEMENT OF NEXT MEETING 

Tuesday, September 25, 2012 
Room 2444 Buzzard Hall, 2-3:30 p.m. 

 
Agenda: 
1. 12-04, COTE Bylaws 
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